

## STATE OF WASHINGTON BOARD OF REGISTRATION FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS AND LAND SURVEYORS

P.O BOX 9025 OLYMPIA, WASHINGTION 98507

February 1, 2013

Timothy A. Kent - PLS Surveying Program Coordinator Clark College - APH 208-D 1933 Fort Vancouver Way Vancouver, WA 98663-3598

RE: Clark College Request

Dear Mr. Kent,

At the Board meeting on January 31, 2013 the Board approved making graduation from the Clark College Geomatics Program equivalent to two years of qualifying education toward licensure as a professional land surveyor. We appreciate the effort you and others have made to develop this program and are confident graduates from the Geomatics Program are well prepared to pursue a career as a professional land surveyor.

Feel free to utilize this information as you feel appropriate. I will put this information in the upcoming Board Journal as well as posting it to the Board's website.

This approval recognizes the level of preparation students can receive in the program. However, the granting of experience is made on a case-by-case basis and only when an applicant has provided our office all necessary information to enable us to judge their eligibility.

a fune

Sincerely,

George A. Twiss, PLS

**Executive Director** 

cc: Board Members